
SPECIAL MEETING OF SUPERVISORS 

RANGER DRAINAGE DISTRICT 

JUNE 24, 2025 

 

     The special meeting of the Ranger Drainage District was held on Tuesday, 

June 24, 2025, at 8:30 A.M. at the District office located at 19950 Nugent Street, 

Orlando, Florida 32833. Present were Supervisors David Mauck and Mike Nolan, 

with attorneys Seth Behn and Kevin Hennessy present via phone.  There were no 

landowners in attendance.  

 
Kevin Hennessy gave a brief recap of the June 11, 2025, mediation related to 

the litigation case, Ranger Drainage District vs. Gary Mittan. Due to 

confidentiality, details of the proceedings cannot be discussed. Participants were 

informed of each party’s position. No agreement was reached.  

 
SHADE MEETING 

    Mr. Hennessy established that the purpose of today’s meeting is to schedule a 

shade meeting in reference to the ongoing litigation matter between the District 

and Mr. Mittan. Allowed attendees include Ranger Drainage District’s board 

members, Dawn Mullins, assigned attorneys, and a court reporter. The 

transcription of the shade meeting will become public after the litigation has 

ended.  

 

Mr. Nolan made a motion to schedule a shade meeting for Wednesday, July 9, 

2025. Mr. Mauck seconded that motion. Mrs. Mullins confirmed the meeting time 

for 6:00 p.m. The estimated length of the shade meeting will be announced at the 

start of the meeting.   

 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:35 A.M. 


